EASTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN
PUBLIC HEARING/REGULAR MEETING
12 OCTOBER 2015
7:00 PM
EASTON TOWN OFFICE
MINUTES

Chairman Dudley open the public hearing for approval of General Assistance Ordinance A-
D for 2015-2016 years. Hearing no public comment public hearing was closed.

PRESENT: Chairman Paul Dudley, Mike Corey, Doug Blackstone, Scott Allen and Jim
Gardner Town Manager

There was no Public Comment.

Selectmen Corey made the motion to approve minutes of the Board of Selectmen’s 24

August 2015 Regular Meeting. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried
4-0.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign treasurer’s warrants #61-#74.
Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Selectmen Corey made the motion to approve and sign General Assistance Ordinance A-D
for 2015-2016 years. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign the 2015 Maine Revenue Service
Valuation Return. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0

Selectmen Corey made the motion to approve the financial figures through 2 October 2015.
Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed the Maine Revenue Service Sales Analysis report. So
noted.

Review letter of appreciation from Alexandra Allen. So noted

During the Manager’s Report Town Manager Gardner informed the Board of Selectmen
that the recreation department would be going on board with ACAP’s healthy Aroostook
program under a grant program. Manager Gardner also stated that he had sent a letter to
Stephanie Beaulieu of the Maine State Police concerning junkyards on Station Road.



During the Selectmen’s items Selectmen Allen asked where we were on signage to
announce events in Easton that was discussed with the School Board. After a short
discussion it was decided to wait and see where the discussion with the School Board will
continue. Selectmen Blackstone asked about the value of the siding at the Station Road
railroad tracks and to whom it belonged. Manager Gardner stated he would consult with the
assessing agent and get back to Selectmen Blackstone.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to adjourn at 8:45 pm. Selectmen Blackstone seconded
the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Respectfully Submitted
Jim Gardner, Town Manager



